
Motion #40 

Senator Olsen 
 
 SAFETY AND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES 
 
 Information Technology Projects 

[LFB Paper #636] 
 
 
Motion: 
 
 Move to adopt Alternatives A1 and B2.  Alternative A1 would approve the Governor's 
recommendation to provide $2,500,000 PR in 2019-20 and $1,500,000 PR in 2020-21 in one-time 
funding for information technology improvement projects to replace the trades credentialing system.  
Alternative B2 would provide $495,000 PR in 2019-20 and $530,000 PR in 2020-21 as one-time 
funding instead of ongoing funding for information technology improvement projects. 
 
 In addition, direct the Department of Safety and Professional Services (DSPS) to transfer 
$5,000,000 in 2019-20 from the balance of the Division of Industry Services program revenue general 
operations appropriation [s. 20.165 (2)(j)] to the general fund.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________ 
 
Note: 
 
 The motion would provide the Governor's recommended amount for information technology 
projects, but would provide the ongoing funding as one-time. 
 
 Under the bill as introduced, the Division of Industry Services general operations program 
revenue appropriation for regulation of building trades professions would have an estimated June 30, 
2021, balance of $15,272,700.  The motion would reduce the balance by $5,000,000, by transferring 
that amount to the general fund in 2019-20. 
 
 [Change to Base: $5,025,000 PR, $5,000,000 GPR-REV, and -$5,000,000 PR-Transfer] 
 
 [Change to Bill:  $0 PR, $5,000,000 GPR-REV, and -$5,000,000 PR-Transfer] 
 
 


